March 29, 1933 Dr. Elliott S. Robinson, Antitoxin and Vaccine Laboratory, 375 South Street, Jamaica Plain, Mass. My dear Doctor Robinson: Thanks very much for your letter of March 28, which notified me that the rate of appropriation for the Wassermann Laboratory is to be five thousand (\$5000) dollars for expenses. Very truly yours, Wm. A. Hinton, M.D., Chief Wassermann Laboratory WAH: RT



The Commonwealth of Massachusetts
Department of
Dublic Health
Antitoxin and Vaccine Laboratory
315 South Street, Jamaica Plain
Boston 30 Mass

March 28, 1933

Dr. William A. Hinton,

Wassermann Laboratory,

240 Longwood Avenue,

Boston, Mass.

My dear Doctor Hinton:

Doctor Bigelow has just notified me that the \$200 taken from your budget by the Budget Commissioner was not replaced by the Ways and Means Committee. It is, therefore, certain that the regular appropriation for your laboratory will give only \$5000 for expenses. The only chance of getting it back is the very slim one of having it included in the supplementary budget. I will let you know when items have to be in for this budget and if you feel at that time that you need the \$200, we can make another attempt to get it.

Yours truly.

Asst. Director

Elhotts Robins